

## LICENSING APPLICATION FOR SALCOMBE BREWERY CO. LTD. LEDSTONE CROSS NEAR KINGSBRIDGE

At the Buckland tout Saints Parish Council meeting last night, councillors were unanimously unable to support this application for the following reasons.

It was felt there are material differences between the original and revised planning applications and the licence application.

These differences principally relate to the uses to which the premises will be used, and the hours of opening originally indicated, as compared to those included in the licensing application. Specifically section 18 of their planning permissions dated April 2015 and April 2016 do not include type/class use

A1 Shops,

A4 Drinking establishments or

D2 Assembly and leisure.

Furthermore the supporting Design & Access statement Section 6, penultimate paragraph, clearly states "there is no plan for the business to operate 'outside normal working hours'. However in their licence application dated 24<sup>th</sup> January 2017 they originally requested opening hours up to 10, 11 & midnight, which we understand the police have since amended to a maximum of 9.30pm all week. The council still considers this excessive as the applicants previously stated that they wouldn't be operating "outside normal working hours".

In addition, in Section 14 of their licence application, the provision of late night

refreshments has not been requested.

All of these differences would have impacted against the original planning permission being granted, on the basis of potential for public nuisance.

At our parish council meeting we were told by the managing director and a senior director of Salcombe Brewery that they intended the following:

the Brewery shop open to 'locals and visitors',

brewery tours/tastings of up to fifteen people with a tap room,

pop-up food and beer events.

and from their website 'if you want to get stuck in come to our brew days where you can help brew our delicious beer.'

None of these activities were referred to in their planning applications and all of these will require an increase in volume of traffic into their premises at a junction which the parish council has already highlighted is of a major road safety concern. See our submissions attached of Sept 15 and May 16 in response to the planning applications.

Increased pedestrian, and more importantly vehicular access to this site, coupled with a potential for alcohol consumption by drivers, could adversely impact road safety, given that the site exits onto a fast road, close to a 4 way junction, with limited sight lines. These risks could be exacerbated by the limited parking on site, which in busy periods could lead to parking on the verges, further limiting sight lines.

The original planning applications were to provide parking and facilities for 10 staff members. Opening up the business as a retail outlet with all the associated marketing activities as above, which has only become apparent through their licence application, will obviously create much heavier visitor traffic with its increased road safety

concerns, and associated parking problems, all of which exceeds the current planning approval for this site.

In conclusion the parish council have unanimously agreed that they cannot support this licence application, primarily in the interests of PUBLIC SAFETY

And we wholeheartedly support the police directives appertaining to PREVENTION OF CRIME AND DISORDER PREVENTION OF PUBLIC NUISANCE AND THE PROTECTION OF CHILDREN FROM HARM.

Buckland tout Saints Parish Council 22<sup>nd</sup> February 2017



# App No: 08/1841/15/F Site of Slade Reservoir, Ledstone Cross, Kingsbridge TQ7 4BL for Quercus Brewery

17 September 2015 at 12:51

To: Development Management < Development.management@southhams.gov.uk >

For attention of Mr Alex Sebbinger

Buckland tout Saints Parish Council met on 15th September and councillors made the following comments on this planning application.

Councillors have visited the current site at Churchstow and the proposed new site. The reason for the proposed relocation is clear when viewing the cramped site they are currently operating from and it was clear that the proposed site would benefit from development and that the Quercus plans are for something unobtrusive since much of he proposal is below ground.

However, there are some significant reservations, particularly concerning traffic safety implications of siting this operation at an already complex junction, and on a 60mph road. Visibility towards Stumpy Post Cross roundabout is not good, and even with the main entrance to the site moved 25metres towards Kingsbridge, vehicles exiting the site would still only have a 50 metre visibility on a 60mph road - the Highway Code states a stopping distance of 73 metres at that speed, and 53 metres at 50mph. It could also be argued that moving the main entrance would give motorists accelerating away from the roundabout more time to achieve the 60mph allowed. In addition to employee movements, delivery vehicles and effluent tankers, the stated desire to encourage retail customers would add to the traffic movements and so increase the risk of accidents.

As much as we would welcome the additional employment that their future expansion would bring, and indeed the success of this local business, our support would have to be tempered with our serious reservations about the traffic implications. We strongly feel that Highways should look at ways of reducing what we see as a substantial risk of accidents here - i.e. possibly a 30mph speed limit from Stumpy Post Cross roundabout to 200 metres on the other side of the proposed main entrance, or at least a 40mph limit. We feel they should support this application, as indeed we do, but ensure that road safety is paramount. It would be such a shame for this to be turned down because of issues that Highways could hopefully find solutions for.

Regards

Madeline Moore, clerk to BTS Parish Council







## 1250/16/VAR Variation on Planning 08/1841/15/F Quercus Brewery, Slade Reservoir, Ledstone Cross

1 message

Madeline Moore <

26 May 2016 at 10:50

To: Development Management < Development.management@southhams.gov.uk >

For attention of Joshua Foster

At the council meeting of Buckland tout Saints Parish Council last night this variation application was discussed.

The original planning application was not opposed by the council, and this variation to it has also not been opposed, but councillors are very concerned that their significant reservations made in September 2015 about the traffic safety implications at this site do not appear to have been addressed in any way.

To reiterate their original comments from September last year:

This operation is to be sited at an already complex junction and on a 60mph road. Visibility towards Stumpy Post Cross roundabout is not good, and even with the main entrance to the site moved 25 metres towards Kingsbridge, vehicles exiting the site would still only have a 50 metre visibility on a 60mph road - the Highway Code states a stopping distance of 73 metres at that speed, and 53 metres at 50mph. It could also be argued that moving the main entrance would give motorists accelerating away from the roundabout more time to achieve the 60mph allowed. In addition to employee movements, delivery vehicles and effluent tankers, the stated desire to encourage retail customers would add to the traffic movements and so increase the risk of accidents.

As much as we would welcome the additional employment that their future expansion would bring, and indeed the success of this local business, our support would have to be tempered with our serious reservations about the traffic implications. We strongly feel that Highways should look at ways of reducing what we see as a substantial risk of accidents here - possibly a 30mph speed limit from Stumpy Post Cross roundabout to 200 metres on the other side of the proposed main entrance, or at least a 40mph limit. We feel they should support this application, as indeed we do, but ensure that road safety is paramount.

Finally, it was pointed out that at this time of year particularly the long grass on the verges is causing extra sightline problems at this junction.

Madeline Moore, Clerk
on behalf of Buckland tout Saints Parish Council

From:

Cllr R. Foss

Sent:

21 February 2017 13:16

To:

Naomi Wopling

Subject:

Re: New premises licence application - Salcombe Brewery, The Yard, Salcombe

#### Dear Naomi

Thanks for pointing out that one application applies to Salcombe .

My main concern is the application at ledstone, I am deeply concerned about the safety aspect of any increase of traffic in and out of the site.

I have no confidence in the Highways officers previous comments on the safety of getting in and out of the site. I will be attending BTS council meeting this evening where two representatives from the Brewery will be making a presentation but at the moment I wish my objection to be registered.

Regards

Richard

Sent from my iPad



13160 317

Licensing senior case manager,
South Hams District Council / West
Devon Borough Council,
Follaton House,
Plymouth Road,
Totnes. TQ9 5NE

13 FEB 2017
The Cottage,
Ledstone,
Kingsbridge,
Devon.
TQ7 2HQ.

9th February 2017

FAO: Tara O 'Keefe.

Dear Madam,

## Ref EV001 Salcombe Brewery Co. Ltd.

I wish to strongly object to the licence application for the above premises. When permission for was sought I believed it would be a Production & Distribution Facility with a shop for "Off sales" and open normal shop / business hours not a "Drinking Premises".

My objections are listed as follows:-

(1) On a technical/legal point the form has not been correctly filled in: Question 14 of 19 Asks:- LATE NIGHT REFRESHMENTS

The applicant has replied: - Will you be providing late night refreshments.

What sort of response is this? The application should be rejected at this stage.

- (2) The premises are located on a blind bend at the junction of 5 roads. Traffic passes very quickly through this junction which is on a brow of a hill, is on a bend and has very poor line of sight for oncoming traffic. There has been one fatality on this road in the recent past when a pedestrian was killed by a speeding car, at night, not very far from this junction.
- (3) The premises are located next to the very narrow lane down to Ledstone. This lane has very few passing places and is used as a walking/jogging circular route by people from Kingsbridge and local villages as well as dog walkers, children and horse riders. Anything that increases the flow of traffic in this lane must be avoided. We especially do not want the lane used by "Late night drinkers" trying to avoid driving through Kingsbridge. There is

also the prospect of the lane being blocked by vehicles "inconsiderately" parked.

(4) Ledstone Cross can only reasonably be accessed by car. I think any premises that encourages the sale of alcohol to be consumed on the premises by motorists, especially at night, should be condemned.

I am not against the premises but consider the shop opening hours to be excessively late and I am totally opposed to the licence for a Tap Room.

Yours Sincerely,

Hugh Cullen.

CC Buckland tout Saints Parish Council. Ledstone residents.



From:

Jan Davies 🐔

Sent:

22 February 2017 06:56

To:

Naomi Wopling

Subject:

Fwd: Licensing application for Salcombe Brewery Ledstone Cross

Dear Naomi,

I feel that after attending the Parish Council meeting for the parish I need to add further concerns that have arisen since my initial email.

The company representatives told us that in addition to providing a tap room on site providing brewery tours for 15+ people they also had plans to have 'pop up events' with local food and drinks producers showing their products for sale to the public. This raises more concerns.

As mentioned before there are 10 parking spaces on site the producers would need transport and this would restrict the number of visitor's parking pleading to unsafe parking on the roads nearby.

Along with this if the producers also make alcoholic beverages the ability for Salcombe Brewery to ensure that drinking is limited to tasters only could be difficult to manage.

The representatives of the brewery who attended the meeting did not seem to be able to tell us exactly how they saw the use of the site after gaining a license and this has raised concerns that once a license has been granted for 'tasting' in a tap room situation this will gather momentum and the associated problems of drink driving, noise, and light pollution would soon reach unacceptable levels.

I may add the representatives were LSO speaking about 'the shop' on site. nowhere is this shown on the original or amended planning applications.

## Regards

Janice Davies.

----- Forwarded message -----

From: "Jan Davies"

Date: 21 Feb 2017 17:10

Subject: Licensing application ref EV081 for Salcombe Brewery Ledstone Cross

To: <naomi.wopling@swdevon.gov.uk>

Cc:

I am writing to express my concerns over the above application for a license to sell alcohol for consumption on or off the premises.

I feel that the proposed hours mean that essentially this will become a public house rather than just a micro brewery. I also understand that the police had reservations regarding the proposed opening hours. As far as I am aware this site is classed as light industrial and the initial planning application and subsequent approval did not include any provision for a retail outlet. There are 10 parking places specified for the 10 workers stated in the application positioned to allow delivery vehicles to turn around on site negating the need to reverse onto what is a very busy road with a number of junctions and limited visibility in some directions. If there is access for the public with a retail /drinking establishment increased parking on site has the potential to reduce the turning space and potentially mean either delivery vehicles or members of the public will need to either reverse out onto the main road or even worse park on the adjacent verges further reducing visibility for traffic joining the road to Kingsbridge from Stumpy Post Roundabout at Ledstone Cross.

I understand that an application for a showroom on this site by a previous owner was refused because of the increase of traffic by allowing the public access. Viewing of central heating products would have generated far less traffic than full licensing will.

I am also concerned that effectively turning the brewery into a public house will by necessity given its position mean travel to and from must be by car. This will I feel encourage greater use of the lanes through Ledstone if people who have been drinking wish to reduce the chance of being stopped by the police by

using back roads rather than main roads. Essentially turning this into a rat run. These are single track lanes with very few passing places, the first being a steep downhill run with a number of blind bends causing concern for the safety of walkers, children and animals using the lane as well as other vehicular traffic. There have in the past been a number of collisions causing substantial damage to the cars and of course on lanes like this insurance companies will generally not apportion blame to a single individual using 'knock for knock'.

This area has no mains drainage and any septic systems on the site I am assuming are designed for the number of staff on site and will not have made provision for any number of customers who may spend the evening drinking there.

I understand that the applicant has stated that the wish is to provide online sales from the site. If it is really necessary for the public to collect orders directly from the brewery surely normal retail trading hours are sufficient.

I also understand that the company has applied for a license for the sale of alcohol for consumption off the premises for an outlet in Salcombe. This site could support the online sales rather than direct from the brewery.

I conclude that I do not have a problem with the brewery itself on the basis of its original application for a brewery allowing the company to expand and provide jobs for the area, however I feel that this application should also consider the need for an application for planning permission for change of use from light Industrial to retail before granting a license to sell alcohol from the site.

Janice Davies Jasmine Cottage Ledstone Kingsbridge TQ7 2HQ



From:

Bob Fretton ≼

Sent:

22 February 2017 11:33

To:

Naomi Wopling

Subject:

Licensing Application - Salcombe Brewery - Ledstone Cross

#### Hello Naomi

I am writing to express my very real concerns regarding Salcombe Brewery's Licensing Application for the Ledstone Cross site.

In the Buckland tout Saints Parish Council meeting last night, the two representatives of the brewery failed to deliver the assurance sought that the safety issues raised would, or indeed could be adequately addressed.

The site is on a complex, and already very dangerous junction, with this newly developed site entering onto / off from a 60 mph road, and on a bend.

I, and others in the community, were not opposed to the development of the Micro Brewery that the planning application identified, (ie. no public access) even though we recognised that the associated vehicle movements would add further complexity to this dangerous junction, but were assured that DCC Highways would consider signage / speed restrictions to improve the road system and go some way to negating the increased risk. To date this has not happened.

We now find that Salcombe Brewery are attempting to use the licensing process to move their 'only operating during normal working hours' statement in their Planning Application to significantly later in the day – currently 9.30pm, and bring about a radical change of use from that which the SHDC Planning authority gave their consent. The public access to the site that they seek consent for – previously disallowed by the Planning department - raises very serious concerns for safety, with a further increase in vehicle movements, and during the hours of darkness. The road adjacent to the site is not lit, and in a very rural situation such as this, should not need to be.

Furthermore, when questioned regarding the parking provision on the site, it transpires that Salcombe Brewery have only planned for sufficient spaces to accommodate their staff. There is nowhere off site where people could park, other than the road, or on the grass verge.

We were told that, rather than a 'pub', this would be a place where people could do beer tasting. I do not want to spoil other people's pleasure, but given the risks to public safety that I hope I've adequately identified, I might ask 'how much alcohol is safe?'

Thanks for giving me the opportunity to make my views known, and I believe you'll be sending me an acknowledgement of your receipt of this email, together with details of the sub committee meeting.

With best wishes Bob Fretton Sunbeam Cottage Ledstone Devon TQ7 2HQ.





From:

Ruth Fretton <a>€</a>

Sent:

11 February 2017 22:21

To:

Tara OKeefe

Subject:

Salcombe Brewery, Ledstone Cross, Licensing Application

Dear Ms Okeefe

As a nearby resident of the new development at Ledstone Cross near Kingsbridge, I am writing to record my concern that Salcombe Brewery are applying for a Licence to drink alcohol late into the night.

Mon – Thurs 9am-11pm Fri – Sat 9am to midnight Sun 11am-10pm

These drinking hours are not compatible with the local communities and geography of the area.

The Salcombe Brewery development is located on a fast moving 'A' road adjacent to three, well used junctions. We are also on the edge of an area of 'Outstanding Natural Beauty' with narrow, one track farm lanes all around.

I would like to recommend that in the first instance, a licence only be granted during normal retail hours (9am-6pm) and then perhaps as the business settles into the rural surroundings the licence operating times be <u>reviewed in consultation with Buckland tout Saints Parish Council and the surrounding communities.</u>

Please could you acknowledge receipt of this email.

Many thanks.

Ruth Fretton

Sent from Mail for Windows 101

Country Life,

Ledstone,

Kingsbridge.

TQ7 2HQ

1 6 FEB 2017

14<sup>th</sup> February 2017.

Dear Ms. O'Keefe,

We are writing in relation to the Salcombe Brewery Licensing application at Ledstone Cross.

The original application for a brewery made no mention of a retail outlet and we assumed that the number of vehicles using this very dangerous junction of five conjoining roads, 3 farm gates and a nearby caravan site, would be minimal. The road leading from Stumpy Post Cross, always a fast road, is made worse by the fact that visibility of oncoming traffic is not in keeping with the speed of vehicles and can make exiting from the Ledstone road dangerous.

To add leisure vehicles to this dangerous junction, attending a bar for the purposes of alcohol consumption, many of whom will leave the premises having imbibed alcohol will only increase the dangers. At Stumpy Post Cross there is also a grave risk from boy racers who regularly leave skid marks around the roundabout and I imagine use the road past the brewery for their activities adding again to the dangers of late night closing.

At the moment there is no parking at the site and workers vehicles are severely hampering visibility at this junction. With limited parking for employees and trade vehicles within the original planning application there is a strong possibility that cars will overspill onto the road and verges again creating a hazard to all.

The side roads leading to the brewery are very narrow and in parts do not allow even a single car and walker to pass and these are frequented by

walkers, runners, children, horses, farm animals and farm machinery particularly in the summer months late at night when harvesting. The village of Ledstone itself has no street lighting or pavements making it hazardous when walking through the village and all these factors will be even more dangerous if there are extra cars using the village not only as a short cut but also as a method to avoid any drink drive issues associated with late night drinking especially at night when cars tend to travel faster around the country lanes.

In our current economic climate when so many public houses are closing I feel that the only possible way Salcombe Brewery will cover their cost of running a bar is to use the venue for functions and this application highlights what is possibly a' back door 'method of gaining permission in a rural area for such a facility. The building itself is very prominent above the skyline and if permission is granted for a licence, particularly at night, the noise will travel to all the outlying villages and nearby residents causing massive disturbance in what is a rural and peaceful area. Already the noise from the Kingsbridge Show (very close to the site) and Kingsbridge fair week (a mile and a half distance) is very clear and audible making it nessecery to keep doors and windows closed in order to soften the impact during these events. The last thing anyone wants is to hear regular disturbance from cars and people leaving the site and music permiating the tranquillity on a regular basis.

Whilst an application for a brewery was acceptable the application for a bar with late night opening and all its possible implications is we feel not a suitable activity for such a location.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Helen and Mr Keith Grant

4119pr.S

Mayfield Ledstone Kingsbridge Devon. TQ7 2HQ.

February 17.2017

South Hams District Council, Planning Department. Follaton House Totnes. Devon.

For the attention of Naomi Wopling.

Dear Sirs,

Subject; Application for Alcohol License by Salcombe Brewery Ltd. Ledstone Cross. Kingsbridge. TQ7 4BL.

I wish to register my concerns regarding an application for an Alcohol License by Salcombe Brewery, at the Micro Brewery, Ledstone Cross. Kingsbridge.

It is my understanding that when the Planning Application to build a Micro Brewery on this site was approved, it was on the clear understanding it was for Light Industrial use only and clearly states "there is no plan for the business to operate outside "normal" working hours. I am fully supportive of the opportunities for employment for local people, but have very strong reservations regarding the premises being granted an alcohol license on this site, for the following reasons;-

- a) Extremely dangerous fast busy road with two single track lanes leading from Ledstone & two roads from the opposite side. Visibility would be very restricted and dangerous should vehicles be parked on the road.
- b) Increased traffic though the narrow single track lanes of Ledstone.
- c) The distinct possibility of noise late at night, should Salcombe Brewery later apply for a music license, restaurant facilities etc. This seems highly likely taking into account their previous record of stating "there is no plan for the business to operate outside normal working hours"!

Yours sincerely,

replace



From:

M HALLAM <

Sent:

18 February 2017 16:48

To:

Naomi Wopling

Subject:

Re: Application for a Premises Licence Salcombe Brewery Co. Ltd. Estuary View.

Ledstone, TQ7 4BL

Dear Naomi Wopling

We wish to bring to your attention to the objections we have concerning the above.

We trust you will note the following points when considering the application.

<u>Public Safety.</u> Access to the site is directly on to a country road with a 60 m.p.h. limit. It is on the summit of a rise in the road from both directions, on the apex of a bend and also at the junction of three narrow rural lanes. Any member of the public, unaware of the above and approaching or, more important, leaving the premises should be considered to be in danger. The applicants appear to have made arrangements for ten parking spaces for staff. No mention is made of customer parking. The resultant random use of roadside verges and farm gateways would result in potentially dangerous obstructions and/or blind spots for passing traffic and for those using the premises.

<u>Prevention of Public Nuisance</u> Under this, the applicants only consider 'noise'; and any nuisance thereof as: *Limited, due to the rural location of the premises*.

There are three points to consider here:

- 1. In rural locations noise pollution is accentuated by the absence of other ambient sounds and the lack of man-made or natural 'insulations' which are found in the urban environment. Inhabitants of urban conurbations become inured to much of the noise around them. Noise from the brewery and their customers, even 200 metres away, will be heard in Ledstone.
- 2. The noise nuisance (and danger) of numbers of vehicles escaping the threat of the breathalyser by driving down a narrow rural lane and through our hamlet (and others), sometimes 'til after midnight, clearly presents a nuisance to a quiet environment.
- 3. The hours of licensing applied for seem to us extreme and without foundation.

Originally we had no objections when we heard that a local business was to set up a small venture on the site. No mention was made of a licensed premises selling beer for consumption on and off the premises well into the night.

Yours Faithfully,

Martin & Cheryl Hallam

Centry Cottage



From:

Jane Harrison <

Sent:

21 February 2017 22:21

To:

SW-Licensing

Subject:

Re; License application for Quercus Devon Ales / Salcombe Brewery - Ref EV001

**Attachments:** 

document-1038701.pdf; Mimecast Attachment Protection Instructions

Mimecast Attachment Protection has created safe copies of your attachments.

To the kind Attention of Tara O'Keefe Licensing senior case manager Licensing dept at Follaton House

I am writing concerning the License application from Quercus Devon Ales / Salcombe Brewery co LTD - Ref EV001

This application is for a new brewery building at Slade Reservoir, Ledstone cross TQ7 4BL, which was given planning consent in 2015 based on Ref 08/1841/15, and then further amended to extend one of the buildings in 2016 Ref 1250/16/VAR.

Unfortunately there was no mention on these 2 planning applications about the site having a brewery shop open to the visiting public, or for a tap room and tastings and other functions to be held. I understand temporary event notices will be made for late night events.

So planning approval was given without this information and highways made a judgement without this knowledge as to the danger of the brewery entrance opening straight onto the 60mph road (Belle Hill Road, from Stumpy Cross roundabout to Kingsbridge)

I understand the police have already reduced back the opening hours permitted on the license request to Monday to Sunday 9.00 to 21.30 and made other directives for the prevention of Crime & Disorder, Public nuisance & the protection of children from harm , which I am grateful for.

But my concern remains the traffic movement of visitors leaving & entering the brewery site at this very tricky junction with the main 60mph road and I would firmly reiterate all the points that my Parish council made to the planning applications in the first place.

Please see attached letter they sent in response to the planning applications, which needs to be reviewed by S Hams council in light of this new information.

So my objection to this license would be in the interest of public safety, with respect to visitors entering and leaving the brewery site, day and night, straight onto an unlit 60 mph road. This traffic movement could also coincide with other traffic entering or leaving the adjacent turning to Ledstone, or the other 2 road entrances on the opposite side of the main road, which would all compound the problem meeting with fast main road traffic doing 60mph and easily cause a major road traffic accident.

Yours sincerely

Jane Harrison
Brookfield
Goveton Kingsbridge
Devon TQ7 2DT



#### Michal Osinski

From:

Madeline Moore 4

Sent:

26 May 2016 10:51

To:

DM (SWD)

Subject:

1250/16/VAR Variation on Planning 08/1841/15/F Quercus Brewery, Slade

Reservoir, Ledstone Cross

For attention of Joshua Foster

At the council meeting of Buckland tout Saints Parish Council last night this variation application was discussed.

The original planning application was not opposed by the council, and this variation to it has also not been opposed, but councillors are very concerned that their significant reservations made in September 2015 about the traffic safety implications at this site do not appear to have been addressed in any way.

To reiterate their original comments from September last year:

This operation is to be sited at an already complex junction and on a 60mph road. Visibility towards Stumpy Post Cross roundabout is not good, and even with the main entrance to the site moved 25 metres towards Kingsbridge, vehicles exiting the site would still only have a 50 metre visibility on a 60mph road the Highway Code states a stopping distance of 73 metres at that speed, and 53 metres at 50mph. It could also be argued that moving the main entrance would give motorists accelerating away from the roundabout more time to achieve the 60mph allowed. In addition to employee movements, delivery vehicles and effluent tankers, the stated desire to encourage retail customers would add to the traffic movements and so increase the risk of accidents.

As much as we would welcome the additional employment that their future expansion would bring, and indeed the success of this local business, our support would have to be tempered with our serious reservations about the traffic implications. We strongly feel that Highways should look at ways of reducing what we see as a substantial risk of accidents here - possibly a 30mph speed limit from Stumpy Post Cross roundabout to 200 metres on the other side of the proposed main entrance, or at least a 40mph limit. We feel they should support this application, as indeed we do, but ensure that road safety is paramount.

Finally, it was pointed out that at this time of year particularly the long grass on the verges is causing extra sightline problems at this junction.

Madeline Moore, Clerk on behalf of Buckland tout Saints Parish Council



From:

Jonathan Harrison <

Sent:

21 February 2017 23:20

To:

**SW-Licensing** 

Subject:

Re:License application for Salcombe Brewery - Ref EV001

## **Attention Tara O'Keefe**

**Licensing Senior Case Manager Licensing department - Foliaton House** 

I am contacting you regarding the License application from the Salcombe Brewery Co.Ltd - Ref EV001 This is the application for a new brewery at Slade Reservoir, Ledstone Cross TQ7 4BL, which was given planning consent Ref 08/1841/15, and then a further amendment to extend a building in 2016 Ref 1250/16/VAR.

There appears to be a serious omission on the original planning application regarding the usage of the building but IS mentioned on the licence application giving rise to serious concerns of public safety on the adjacent road.

The omission on the original planning application was that the site is actually having a brewery shop open to the visiting public, and a "Tap Room" for tastings and other functions. A plumbing and heating company was refused planning originally on this site as they wanted a showroom on this site.

It appears that planning approval was given without this crucial information being disclosed and highways made a judgement without this knowledge and the real danger that the entrance to the brewery opening straight onto the 60mph road (Belle Hill Road, from Stumpy Cross roundabout) presents, taking into account the elevated traffic volume onto and off of the site. A survey was recently done on this road and over 210 cars were recorded exceeding the 60mph speed limit in a week.

The serious issue here is that the expected volume of traffic from the site combined with traffic emerging and turning into and from the other THREE road junctions adjacent to the brewery will be seriously increased and is already an issue for the locals without this added traffic volume.

See stated uses on their web site:

http://www.salcombebrewery.com/the-brewery/

Notably at the bottom of their marketing: "We look forward to welcoming locals and visitors alike in May 2017 when the new brewery shop and tap room will be open. Once the site is open we will be running brewery tours, pop up food & beer events" None of this was mentioned in the original planning application.

The plans submitted to Licensing (ACL-1010-201 Rev C) and Planing (ACL-1010-201 Rev A&B) are two completely different drawings also.

The serious concern is the greater volume of regular traffic on and off the site combined with the traffic from the other three road junctions at this location onto a 60mph road.

May I suggest highways also looks at this issue again very seriously, as I fear something will only be done (a speed reduction either side of the site to 40mph) once a serious/fatal accident has happened. Safety of customers, staff and local residents MUST be taken more seriously before a licence is granted and appropriate speed limits applied.

I therefore object to this licence being issued on the grounds of the Public Safety of customers, staff and general public entering and leaving the site and using all the road junctions at this location.

Thank you. Yours sincerely,

Jonathan Harrison Brookfield Goveton Kingsbridge TQ7 2DT



Tara O'Keefe, Licensing Senior Case Manager Licensing Department South Hams District Council Follaton House Plymouth Road Totnes Devon TQ9 5NE Beverley Holmes Threeways Ledstone TQ7 2HQ

15th February 2017

Dear Tara,

I am writing to object to proposed further developments, changes and additions to the present construction under way for Salcombe Brewery site at Ledstone Cross. My family lives in Ledstone hamlet and we have two young children. I object to the application for this to become a retail outlet, including a taproom, on the following grounds:

- 1. An earlier application to develop this site to include a public showroom was turned down at this very tricky and dangerous position on the road due to concerns over potential increased vehicle movements. This was in spite of anticipated low visitor levels and daytime hours only. It would therefore be illogical to approve the Salcombe Brewery application, one that would involve greater visitor traffic and for longer hours more vehicle movements including during the hours of darkness.
- 2. After this refusal a modified proposal was conditionally approved for development of the site by Burns for purposes of storage and warehousing. However the site is currently being developed for light industrial use surely this is a mistake? It is certainly a major change of use with potentially considerable impact on the area around the site. They are now applying to change /adapt use once again to become a sale outlet/leisure site.
- 3. The original Brewery application of April 2016 specifically ruled out there being a shop or drinking establishment on the site. Now just 9 months later, a shift is being proposed to me this speaks of a strategy of 'gradual creep' or attrition by attempting to move the goalposts a little at a time, with the eventual aim of reaching their goal, hoping no one will realise their end target. Once a licensing application is approved, even for minimal hours, then it is far more easy for them to get an increase in hours, then apply for being able to serve food, play music, hold events and so it would continue. This approach of little by little is commonly adopted by housing developers locally for example they state they wish to develop 100 houses, people are up in arms locally, the developers eventually 'compromise' on 70 houses and the local people feel they have won a victory. The developers have done really very well. By asking for long licensing hours they hope to be granted a compromise of shorter hours. No hours is the only acceptable decision. This planning application was granted for storage and warehousing which is completely different!
- 4. The April 2016 proposal was for a business that would provide jobs to ten staff members. The facilities at the site were geared to meeting the needs of this number e.g. ten parking places/toilets/waste disposal. Opening up the business as a retail outlet with a taproom would overload the existing design and mean either undisciplined parking or necessitate further extension of the premises. Seeking to buy surrounding land bit by bit to extend....Once they are granted any licensing hours, then they hope it would seem 'only logical and sensible' to

seek to develop more parking facilities etc etc. And so the planning creep potentially continues...

- 5. The original application was for 'replacement buildings' ....and my understanding is that making use of the underground storage capacity of this site given its former use was a factor. The site as it seems to be being developed look to include buildings of considerable size and height and I wonder if their dimensions and scale are truly in line with the original proposal and what was agreed to.
- 6. Ledstone Cross lies in a very rural setting, where this sizeable development already looks out of place and out of character with the surrounding environment. What is more, in its objection to the April 2016 proposal, the Parish Council pointed out the unsuitability and dangers of a business operating at Ledstone Cross where many lanes meet a busy road. That detailed submission appears to have been not given the consideration it deserved. A bad situation then, would only get considerably worse. The latest proposal would only increase traffic on these roads/junction, with the public entering and leaving the site both during daytime and darkness.
- 7. The lanes leading from the main road to Ledstone are already dangerous and narrow. Walkers, runners and horse riders use these lanes regularly. Drivers approaching Ledstone are a particular risk given that they have to negotiate downhill bends. So, increased volume of traffic is a major concern to Ledstone residents, especially if approaching drivers have been drinking.
- 8. It is possible that the lane via our residential community/hamlet may be used as a 'back' route for drivers who leave the taproom over the limit and attempt to escape police detection. This would be completely unacceptable and horrendous in terms of peace and safety of our neighbourhood.
- 9. Noise levels have already increased as a result of the development. These can only become worse if this latest application is approved through greater use of the site by the public, particularly if engaged in late night drinking.

This whole development has areas that raise big question marks on acceptability and being within the correct spirit and conditions of planning permission controls, and any further attempts to develop the site as outlined above call into question how and why such applications might be granted. They should be vigorously opposed.

Yours sincerely,

**Beverley Holmes** 



Three Ways Ledstone Kingsbridge Devon TQ7 2HQ

Tara O'Keefe Licensing Senior Case Manager Licensing Department **South Hams District Council** Follaton House Plymouth Road Totnes **Devon TQ9 5NE** 

EECHMED 15 FEB 2017

13th February 2017

Dear Tara,

I am writing to make representation against the Proposal to further develop the Salcombe Brewery site at Ledstone Cross. I object to the application for this to become a retail outlet, including a taproom, on the following grounds:

- 1. The previous owner of the site (Burns) was refused permission to establish a public showroom at this traffic blackspot due to concerns over potential increased vehicle movements. This was in spite of their expected visitor levels being low and the application restricting the proposed showroom's operation to during normal office hours. It would therefore be illogical to approve the Salcombe Brewery application, one that would involve even more vehicle movements including during the hours of darkness.
- 2. After this refusal a modified proposal was conditionally approved for development of the site by Burns for purposes of storage and warehousing. Quercus Brewery used this conditional approval as part of their case for setting up a microbrewery, switching the site's purpose to light industrial use. I wonder if this was a mistake, one that should not now be compounded by allowing the site's purpose to be changed further by allowing it to become a sales outlet/place of entertainment or leisure.
- 3. The original Salcombe Brewery application of April 2016 specifically ruled out there being a shop or drinking establishment on the site. It is very suspicious – arguably disingenuous - that just nine months later this radical shift in purpose should be proposed. To me it looks like the original proposal was "the thin end of the wedge". I am concerned that acceptance of this latest application could be followed in due course with further requests to enhance the entertainment onsite, with the provision of food/playing of music etc.
- 4. The April 2016 proposal was for a business that would provide jobs to ten staff members. The facilities at the site were geared to meeting the needs of this number e.g. ten parking places/toilets/waste disposal. Opening up the business as a retail outlet with a taproom would overload the existing design and mean either undisciplined parking or necessitate further extension of the premises. And so the planning creep potentially continues...
- 5. In its objection to the April 2016 proposal the Parish Council had pointed out the unsuitability and dangers of a business operating at Ledstone Cross on this fast, busy road that is joined by two single track lanes leading from Ledstone and two roads from the opposite side; in recent times there has already been one fatal accident along this stretch of road. That detailed submission appears to have been not given the consideration it deserved. The latest proposal stands to make the road even busier with the public entering and leaving the site (perhaps in respect of the latter after visiting the taproom), undisciplined parking and the site operating during the hours of darkness.
- 6. The lanes leading from the main road to Ledstone are already dangerous not only to drivers but also to those who use them as walkers, runners or on horseback. There are no formal passing places (only entrances to fields) and a general lack of verges. Drivers approaching Ledstone are a particular risk given that they have to negotiate downhill bends. So, increased volume of traffic is a major concern to Ledstone residents, especially if approaching drivers have been drinking.
- 7. It is conceivable that the lane may be used as a preferred route for drivers who leave the taproom over the limit for driving and who wish to minimise the risk of being intercepted by the police.

8. In spite of reassurances from the previous application, noise levels *have* increased as a result of the Salcombe Brewery development. These can only become worse if this latest application is approved through greater use of the site by the public, particularly if engaged in late night drinking.

I can only see that this dodgy proposal is potentially to the benefit of business interests at Ledstone Cross – Salcombe Brewery and the nearby Island Properties – to the detriment of Ledstone and other nearby communities and to the peril of drivers and pedestrians using the main road and adjacent roads/lanes. I am therefore requesting that permission be refused to allow any development of Salcombe Brewery beyond that which has already been approved – one that was arguably already a step too far.

Yours faithfully

Philip Holmes

Lt Col (retd)



From:

Ann Lidstone <

Sent:

16 February 2017 21:20

To:

Naomi Wopling

Subject:

**Development at Ledstone Cross** 

To SHDC Licensing Department

As a resident of Ledstone for 49 years and never commented on a planning application before.

I write to request serious thought be given to the proposal to serve beer to passing customers and run a taproom at the micro brewery presently being built at Ledstone Cross.

The traffic hazard alone should preclude use as a retail outlet.

I do trust the licensing authority are aware of how fast traffic moves on this road which is on a bend, on a rise and where five roads converge,

and will be mindful of the possible consequences during their considerations of this application.

Ann Lidstone

Ledstone Farm

Ledstone

Kingsbridge

TQ72HQ



From:

noreply@swdevon.gov.uk

Sent:

22 February 2017 21:52

To:

SW-Licensing; Tony Edgcumbe; Mike Ward

Subject:

Submitted via Web Site



Form namespace is www.southhams.gov.uk/FORM V2EMAILCONTACT

The following information was received from the form southhams.gov.uk-article-3392

house Porch Cottage

field17 ( )

pcode TQ7 2DT email Z

street Goveton

comments I write to object the application for a licence to supply alcohol for consumption on and off the premises of Salcombe Brewery Co Ltd Estuary View Ledstone Cross Kingsbridge TQ7 4BL Having attended the Buckland Tout Saints Parish Council meeting last night, it is immediately clear that the directors of Salcombe Brewery Co Ltd have failed in their duty to be open and honest with this application. Indeed, having gained planning consent from SHDC for an industrial building in an agricultural setting adjacent to an AONB, they admitted that they did not apply for a retail shop or Tap Bar, or sufficient car parking to carry out their intended use and business model which will include group brewery tours. In this respect, they have mislead both the public and SHDC Planning Dept. As a result, the planning for the property, does not match that required for an alcohol Licence. I therefore object on the grounds of Public Safety that the applicants location is on a junction where 3 roads meet at Ledstone Cross, and immediately gives access to the 60 mph Totnes to Kingsbridge road. Public Safety is of paramount importance and so for this reason alone, the granting of a Licence for this site would be foolish in the extreme. Secondly, it should be refused on the grounds of Prevention of Public Nuisance, as traffic will either flow on to the main Totnes/Kingsbridge road, or disappear into the back lanes to Kingsbridge to avoid the main road. Being well out of any major town, such a Public Nuisance will easily slip by local Police by the mere fact that is in a quiet rural setting. The final reason for objecting, is that of Prevention of Crime and Disorder by the simple fact that this location will be impossible to provide any prevention given its remote location. In essence, had Salcombe Brewery Co Ltd been honest at the outset that alcohol consumption at this address was their intention, then planning permission would never have been granted in the first place. It surely follows that their misguided attempt to mislead the public and SHDC planning Dept, should now be sufficient reason to refuse this licence application. name Stephen Page

formorigin https://www.southhams.gov.uk/article/3392/licensing

Tara O'Keefe Licensing Senior Case Manager Licensing Dept. South Hams District Council Jeremy Shepherd Jasmine Cottage Ledstone Kingsbridge TQ7 2HQ 20/02/17

#### Dear Tara O'Keefe

I would like to express my concerns over the application for a premises licence for Salcombe Brewery at the site of Slade Reservoir, Ledstone Cross, near Ledstone, Kingsbridge.

The new Salcombe Brewery property is described in the planning permission as a micro brewery with no provision for on site sales. The original application for planning permission did not apply for Section 18 A1 "setting up shop" or A4 "drinking establishment".

The previous owners of the site had applied to build a property for their business (Burns ref 08/0105/11F). This application included a public showroom and was refused permission because of concerns regarding vehicle movements associated with a proposed public showroom, even though expected visitor levels were low and restricted to normal office opening hours. I believe the original Salcombe Brewery planning application, made under the trading name of Quercus Brewery, was not for public access, but for light industrial use. This has now become a change of use for the building.

I am concerned that an application for a premises licence increases the hours of business beyond normal office hours and increases the public access to the site, due to this change of use for the buildings. I am concerned about the increased volume of traffic and the consumption of alcohol at a new venue, requiring most people, due to it's rural location, to drive there. I think there is a greater risk of an increase in the amount of traffic using the lane that goes through Ledstone and onwards to Kingsbridge. This would be a worry as drink driving still accounts for 15% of road deaths and almost 10,000 casualities annually (01/06/15). I believe Salcombe Brewery have made an application for a premises licence for their premises in Salcombe. The impact of that type of business in Salcombe, is very different to establishing a business requiring public house hours in a rural-setting such as Ledstone Cross.

Yours Faithfully

J (



From:

Robert Williams <

Sent:

16 February 2017 15:13

To:

**SW-Licensing** 

Subject:

Licensing Application: Salcombe Brewery Co Ltd, Estuary View, Ledstone Cross,

Kingsbridge, TQ7 4BL. Representation.

Dear Ms Wopling

I wish to object to the subject application:

**Applicant:** Salcombe Brewery Co. Ltd., Estuary View, Ledstone Cross, Kingsbridge, TQ7 2HQ

Representative: Mr R H Williams, Chipstead, Ledstone, Kingsbridge, TQ7 2HQ

**Underlying Objection:** The granting of an alcohol licence would infer a tacit change of use for the site. The site has Planning Permission for light industrial use; a material change to sale and consumption of alcohol requires different <u>and prior</u> Planning Permission.

**Prevention of Crime and Disorder:** The new brewery is located in a very rural area where the development of a small, light industrial enterprise is a welcome employment opportunity. The addition of a retail and drinking establishment at the same site is unacceptable on the grounds of likely increased alcohol related crime and disorder in an area where these are currently unknown. Furthermore, the rural location means that most patrons would arrive and depart by car and therefore increase the incidence of alcohol and vehicle related crimes.

**Prevention of Public Nuisance:** The following nuisance factors would be exacerbated by a change of use to a retail and drinking establishment:

Noise and sanitation: The brewery facilities have been designed as a light industrial facility with 10 employees, operating during "normal business hours". Thus utilities such as toilets and vehicle parking will be adequate for 10 people. Change of use without prior extension of facilities (requiring Planning Permission) would increase parking noise and load on other facilities not designed for such.

Light pollution: The area local to the site is currently blessed with virtually no light pollution (indeed it is one of the attractions of living in Ledstone). Change of use and extension of facilities, especially site lighting appropriate for public access, will destroy this advantageous aspect of living in the local community.

**Public Safety:** The site is on a five way junction with a 60 mph speed limit. The brewery as currently planned will add greater hazard at this junction. Change of use to retail and a drinking establishment will increase the hazards further.

I, Robert Williams, hereby declare that all the information I have submitted is true and correct to the best of my knowledge.